
December Maintenance Board Report 

 

 A couple updates within our custodian crew. Xander who has been our night custodian 

at the Middle School the last two years had a new opportunity and had moved out of state, I 

want to thank him for his dedication to the district, he has bought many smiles and a great 

work ethic within the crew. The position has been filled and I’d like to thank Gabriela Durazo on 

taking on the position and the responsibilities it comes with. She has many years of experience 

and we are all excited to have her on our crew! Moving onto the maintenance crew, the crew 

has just completed working beside Bruce Heating and Cooling on completing our winter annual 

maintenance and inspections on all HVAC equipment district wide. This process took roughly 

two full weeks and was a in depth work process, it was also an awesome training experience for 

the crew as well. The ground crew continues to do fleet maintenance and will be finishing up 

this week, they had to wait on a few parts take was being shipped.  

 

 High School basketball is in full swing, we have our tournament clash coming up on 

December 12th-14th. Custodian and maintenance staff will be spending extra time within the 

gym areas to prep and maintain the upkeep. Gym floors and bleachers will receive extra 

cleanings within those 3 days. As a whole we strive to keep our facilities in great condition and 

times like this we will be able to show the community. We will also be having our Christmas 

concerts this month, our two biggest ones are the elementary concerts which will be held at the 

High school on December 18th and 19th at 7pm.  

 

    

 


